
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HIGHWAYS AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 

HELD 3 JANUARY 2024 

Cllrs Present: Cllr Paul Carnell (Chair), Cllr Ian Corben, Cllr Cynthia Garton, Cllr 
John Jupe, Cllr Ron Nichols, Cllr Derek Pretty 

H679 Apologies: Cllr Cynthia Garton, Cllr Lucy Jurd 

H680 Minutes & Matters Arising 

Meeting of the 6 December 2023 
These minutes were signed as a correct record. 
Matters arising from the 6 December 2023 
None arising. 
 
Meeting of the 20 December 2023 
These minutes were signed as a correct record. 
Matters arising from the 20 December 2023 
None arising. 

H681 Correspondence 

• National Highways retrofit of motorway emergency areas. 

H682 Planning Applications 

H/23/96568, 9 Norman Gardens, Hedge End. Retrospective application for 
replacement summer house. RESOLVED: No Objection. 
 
F/23/96537, Unit 2 And 3 And 5 And 6, Wellington Park, Hedge End. Erection 
of galvanised steel palisade fencing on South-West boundary. RESOLVED: 
No Objection. 
 
F/23/96438, Unit F1, Manaton Way, Hedge End. Change of use from car park 
space to area for food trailer. RESOLVED: No Objection. 
 
H/23/96508, The Pastures, Pylands Lane, Bursledon. Two storey side and 
rear extension and front porch. RESOLVED: No Objection. 
 
T/23/96548, Land to the rear of 18 Dean Court, Hedge End. 1no. Oak (T83) - 
Reduce selective branches by 1-2m and crown thin the remaining outer 
canopy (within 2m of the existing branch tips only) by removing approximately 
1 in 3 small diameter epicormic branches (max. 30mm). The vast majority of 
this work will be completed with hand saws and no branches will be removed 
from inside the canopy (below 2m from existing branch tips).  
Reason - Part of our long-term plan to aid the retrenchment of this veteran 
Oak. RESOLVED: No Objection subject to the usual conditions of the 
tree officer. 
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H683 Highway Matters 

Councillors raised the following Highway Matters with the Town Clerk to seek 
resolution: 

• Cllr Derek Pretty noted that the patch repairs on Lower Northam Road 
and Grange Road are already starting to break up. 

• Cllr John Shepherd reported the ‘lake’ around the Peter Cooper 
roundabout outside B&Q 

• Cllr Ron Nichols reported a sunken drain on the road outside B&Q 

• Cllr John Jupe reported that the access to the footbridge over Charles 
Watts Way is slippery, wet and dangerous. 

 
H684 All members of the public and press are requested to leave the meeting

 Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 
 

H685 Exempt Business – Matters of Enforcement 
 
 

______________________________________________________________ 

There being no further business to transact, the Chair closed the meeting at 19:15 

hours. 


